COMMUNICATION C310

ITEM NO. 2
. erke . COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE
rom: erks@vaughan.ca
To: Adelina Bellisario (PUBLIC MEETING)
Subject: FW: [External] Objection to 8940 Bathurst Development March 1, 2022
Date: February-28-22 10:33:26 AM

From: Carnille Zene [

Sent: Monday, February 28, 2022 10:31 AM
To: Clerks@vaughan.ca; Carol Birch <Carol.Birch@vaughan.ca>
Subject: [External] Objection to 8940 Bathurst Development

Dear Committee of the Whole members,

| am a resident who lived in- Mistysugar trial. | am writing to express my objection regarding to
the Plan for 8940 Bathurst Street Limited (OP.21.024 and z.21.048).

The reason that | strongly object this plan are listed as following:

1. Bathurst road (and Ner Israel Dr) is one of the major roads for our neighbourhood and is
currently very congested. This subject plan is proposed to add 781 units into this
neighbourhood. These residents will affect the traffic and reduce the life quality of current
residents. It will also bring a lot of health and safety issues.

2. The proposed parking plan was not sufficient for current lifestyles. Temporary parking for
visitors and food delivery are not considered in this plan. Those cars even though they are
temporary, they will become a trouble for the neighbourhood especially during rush hours
and dinner time.

3. The neighbourhood does not have enough education resources and community facility to
support this number of new residents. | lived nearby the Thornhill Woods school and | was
affected by the line of cars to pick up children everyday. This plan will make this even more
severe.

4. Thornhill Woods is a neighbourhood where people enjoy living with many wild lives. These
animals are living in the neighbourhood forests and they are protected by TRCA. The noises
will affect these animals and this new development will destroy the environment.

Thank you for considering my objections.
Regards,

Camille Zeng



